
Below are some important upcoming events. View our SJE Google Calendar for all school events.
Monday, January 15- No School- Martin Luther King Day
Week of January 22- PTA PARP (Parents as Reading Partners) Week

This week, we congratulate first grader, Sia Strachovsky, for being
the YES student of the week. She earned her ticket when she
comforted a friend who was sad.

https://www.smithtown.k12.ny.us/CalendarLinks/sje_calendar


The new year is a great time to reflect and reset to get our procedures back on track. Working with
you to keep our students safe is of utmost importance and so I am reaching out to you for your
assistance regarding dismissal.

Should the occasion arise that your child’s dismissal plans are changed, send in a note with
your child the morning of the change. In the note, indicate if the change is a one-day request or
a long-term one. Long-term changes will require a new “Dismissal Form” that we can resend
home at your request.

We are experiencing midday calls requesting a change in dismissal. Such calls are often
confusing for the children and are disruptive to the school day. The staff at St. James must be
confident that we have accurate information regarding each child’s dismissal. Once the school
day has begun, phone calls requesting dismissal changes weaken that confidence. Therefore,
unless it is a true emergency, please do not call to request to change dismissal plans.

Furthermore, please do not email teachers with dismissal requests. Our teachers cannot be
expected to check their email throughout the day and manage this type of time-sensitive
information.

For school day events, we are no longer allowing students to be signed out from the
classroom. We strongly encourage all students to follow their regular dismissal procedures,
even when the event takes place in the afternoon. If you know you would like to have your
child not ride the bus, please write a note beforehand and your child can be dismissed as a
walker or a library pick-up.

Our number one priority is the safety of our students. Sending timely, written notification of
dismissal changes assists us in achieving this goal. I thank you for understanding this important
issue. Your assistance is both anticipated and appreciated.

Check out the first edition of the St. James Seasonal Gazette! Our Newspaper Club, led by Mrs.
McErlean, worked very hard to create this creative and informational publication. Click on the
image below to access the entire newspaper. We hope you enjoy!



https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lZstRFAF2EHud-9akkWBP1ZHeM56kLNH/view?usp=sharing
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